
Buchan Phoenix 

The Buchan Phoenix would like to acknowledge the Gunaikurnai 

People, the Traditional Owners of the land on which we gather, and 

pay our respects to their Elders both past and present. 

The Buchan Phoenix Sub Committee and the Buchan Neighbourhood House do not take responsibility for opinions expressed by 

contributors to the Buchan Phoenix.  The Editors reserve the right to  reject  articles  and advertisements and to edit submissions if 

necessary.  All submissions must carry the author’s full name, address and phone number.  They may be published anonymously if 

preferred. 

What's inside this issue 

 Classifieds.  Get yours today! 

 Flower Show Gardening info 

 Art Classes with Wendy Holmes 

 Adult Learners Week  1 to 8th September 

 Craft Day School Holiday Program September 

 Caving History 

 Community News & Events 

 Tree Grants Program  

 Recipe  

 Shire News and Events 

 Mobile Library Dates 

 East Gippsland Water Community Meeting 

 Firearms Course 

 Farming News 

 Upcoming events 

Rising from the ashes… 
Communication for the community by the community. 

August 2017 Issue 14 

The newsletter will be delivered to every household in the District and is also 
available online at buchan.vic.au.   
 
If you are not receiving the newsletter please contact us and we will ensure 
that a copy is mailed to your address.  
 
Newsletters can be posted for an annual fee of $16.50 incl GST per 12  
editions to anyone outside the district. 
 
Dates for submissions will be advertised in each edition and we welcome 
your contributions.   
Submissions closing date for September will be Monday 4th  
 
Submissions can be sent to buchanbnh@bigpond.com or drop them into the 
Neighbourhood House.  

Thank you to Ken Hanley for the wood, Neil Cooper for the construction work and David Pedley for organising 
a picnic  table which has been placed at The Bluff.  

 



 Monthly Weekend Shoot 
 -Every 4th Sunday of the month 

 -Open 10am to 4pm 
Not a member?? – come and try shooting under  

supervision 
Range Address: Bruthen Buchan Rd, Buchan  

(18km from the Princes Hwy) 
For more information, please phone 

President: Tim - 0418543962 
Secretary: Garry - 0427867868 

Buchan 500m Rifle Range 
Permitted: up to .50 calibre  

& muzzle brakes 
Newly improved facilities 
Monthly midweek Shoot  

Every 3rd Wednesday of the month  
Open 10am to 4pm 

M A S S A G E 
Tuesday 15th August 

From 10 am.  Late appointment  by advanced booking 
MASSAGE and NATURAL HEALTH CARE at the Buchan Neighbourhood 

House including: 
Relaxation, Aromatherapy, Sports Therapies,   Remedial Massage Therapy, 

Pre and Post Natal and baby Massage.   
Available for adults and children of all ages. 

$60 one hour session  
For further information and bookings Contact the Buchan Neighbourhood 
House or Sharon Dent on  silvaaust@gmail.com  or 0468387524 

Servicing East Gippsland and Surrounds Liquid Waste Needs 
Specialising in liquid waste disposal. 

Septic tank cleaning - triple interceptors  
waste water removal - grease traps.  

ph.  0439 400 480 

 

 

Callemondah Café 
Reopening  

Thursday 10th August, 2017 

 

Food, collectables & 

giftware 

 

Opening Hours: 10am—3pm 



Ph. and fax. 51559 216 
buchanbnh@bigpond.com.au 
Join us on Facebook 
buchan.vic.au 

Open Monday to Thursday  

9am to 4.30 pm 

The Buchan Craft Group  
Meets every Wednesday from 10am to 4pm.   

A great space to put together your quilts and share ideas.   
All Welcome.  

$3 per session. 

Buchan Flower Show News 
Our Annual Flower, Arts n Crafts 
and Photography Show will be 
held Saturday 4th and  
Sunday 5th November 2017.  
Melbourne Cup Weekend! 
The schedule is now available. 
 
Winter is pruning time, old Rose 
plants should have all unproductive wood removed 
and the rest of the growth pruned by approx. one third 
of its size. Some gardeners take care to cut stems to 
outward facing, plump buds and open up the bush in 
the centre to allow better light penetration and good 
air circulation. All diseased pruning's should be  
removed from the ground and placed in a plastic bag 
and disposed of in the refuse bin; never place these 
pruning's in the compost bin.    
The bushes and surrounding ground can also be 
sprayed with lime-sulphur to prevent fungal spores 

from overwintering on the bush 
or on the ground. In the absence 
of good rainfall, continue to water 
plants in winter, but less often 
than in spring or summer.  
 
At the  flower show on Saturday 
from 1pm Tea and Scones will be 

sold and a cake stall will be held by the Flower Show  
steering Group. 
On Sunday there will be a Car Boot Sale from 10am to 
2pm. Stallholder registrations for the car boot sale are  
available at the NH and online at http://buchan.vic.au/
car-boot-sale-melbourne-cup-weekend-saturday-4th-
and-sunday-5th-november-2017/.  Places are limited. 
$5 for early bird registrations.  (payment before  
October 2nd, 2017)  See advert in this edition. 

The Wulgulmerang Team Penning and Sports Day will 

be held again at the Wulgulmerang Recreation 

Reserve over the Melbourne Cup weekend.  More 

information to follow. 

Suzanne Davies is Acting Coordinator for the Buchan 
Neighbourhood House until Evelyn returns from her 
Long Service Leave  on the 2nd October.   
 
Art Classes with Wendy Holmes. 
Would you like to unleash your artistic talents or just like 
to learn more about drawing.  
These classes will run for 4 weeks on a Wednesday for 3 
hours each week.     
These classes are designed for anyone wanting to learn 
about Tone, Atmosphere and Light. Exploring the wide 
potential of drawing materials to create evocative 
images.  
Wendy will teach you how to look at light direction and 
source, the choice of images and how to promote 
interest and drama using monochromatic colour.  
Wendy has a Diploma in Fine Arts—Sculpture and 
Painting, Bachelor of Arts also a Second year BA in Visual 
studies, lecturing on various art mediums through TAFE 
since 1985.  Wendy has  been involved with numerous 
exhibitions, won many art awards for her artistic 
abilities, worked on community artistic projects and has 
had art works published.  
 
Dates: 30th August, 6th, 13th and 20th September. 
Time: 12.30pm until 3.30pm 
Venue: Buchan Neighbourhood House 
Minimum 5 students, Maximum  8  students. 
Cost $20.00 per session  
Don’t miss out on this great opportunity whilst Wendy 
is staying in Buchan.  
You will need ;- 2B, 4B and 6B Pencil, Kneadable Eraser, 
A Stanley knife, Paper to be no smaller than A3, 
Drawing Board, a couple of bull dog clips and a folding 
chair.  
Ring Suzanne or Tracey 5155 9216 to enquire or book.  
 
Firearms Course 
Venue: Buchan Neighbourhood House 
When:  Tuesday 19th September, 2017 
Time:    7.00pm  
With  Ray Moreland  

mailto:buchanbnh@bigpond.com


East Gippsland caves; 100 years of newspaper arti-
cles: 1854 - 1954 

Thanks, explanations, and the fine print. 
Part one. Buchan Phoenix Feb 2017 (1854 to 1880) 
Part two. Buchan Phoenix March 2017 (1882 to 1887) 
Part three.  Buchan Phoenix April 2017 (1889 to  1901) 
Part four. Buchan Phoenix May 2017 (1901 to 1907) 
Part five. Buchan Phoenix June 2017 (1907 to 1912) 
Part six. Buchan Phoenix July 2017 (1913 to 1920) 
1921 
Fairy, Blackwood, Royal and Federal caves are now all  
electrically lit. 
1922 
There is a long article on the area focusing on the show 
caves with short descriptions of each. 
Hercules Brown describes the bones in a cave at the  
Pyramids that was being used by owls describing it as ‘a 
cannibals cave’. 
1923 
There is a description of the Murrindal area with a mention 
of Murrindal and Lillypilly caves. 
The Acting Premier visited the area and toured the Royal 
cave. Visitor numbers in 1922 were 5,577 and already this 
year (April article) there had been 7,200. 
1924 
A complaint that the cave tours were too expensive was 
followed by a bit of toing and froing of letters from various 
people including Moon. 
1925 
There was an article on the geology of the caves. 
1926 
A report that this season more than 650 people a day  
visited the caves. 
1927 
Repairs to the road to Buchan are needed. 
Tommy Dodd wrote about his work in helping to prepare 
the Princess Royal and Skeleton Chambers in the Royal 
cave for the public. It was clear that there were no  
occupation health and safety concerns back then. 
There was a description of a Fairy cave tour printed. 
1929 
A large signboard was placed in Lakes Entrance advertising 
the caves. 
‘ It was placed there without the knowledge of the shire  
authorities, Foreshore Committee or the Progress  
Association. ‘Objection is taken chiefly to the fact that the 
distance to the caves is incorrectly stated by 7 miles.’ 
The Princess Royal and Skeleton Chambers are to be open 
for viewing soon. 
1930 
‘The Caves of Buchan’ booklet is 
now available. 
It was widely reported, most  
articles with photograph, that 
Frank Moons eldest daughter 

Fairy married Frank Hansford in 
the Fairy cave. 

Adult Learners week  theme is ; 

“Take the Leap: Rediscover Learning” 

Running from 1st to 8th September the week 
includes Adult Learners week International Literacy 
Day. Adult Learners Week is celebrated at the 
beginning of Spring with hundreds of events and 
activities designed to promote the benefits of 
learning.  Life is one long learning experience and 
you are never to old to learn something different.  

Traditional, structured education is important, but it 
is not the only type of learning. Learning happens in 
the workplace, at home , during hobby or leisure 
activities, from research or from each other.   

So why not drop into the Buchan Neighbourhood 
House from Monday  4th to Thursday 7th September 
and let us know what you would like to learn or what 
your proficient skills are and would you be willing to 
teach others?  

The GELLA  - Learn Local organisation that Buchan 
Neighbourhood House is an active member of, along 
with other community partner's, East Gippsland 
Shire Library Services, Schoolwork's and Within will 
show case their programs at a information day on 
6th September in Bairnsdale.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

September School Holiday Program Craft Day! 

Primary and Secondary Students  

On Wednesday 27th September. 

Buchan Neighbourhood House 

10.00am to 2.00pm 

$5.00 per person  

Including Lunch and Materials  

The Buchan Neighbourhood House will hold a craft 
day for the primary and secondary school children.  
They will be creating crafty items, they can proudly 
place in our Annual Flower & Arts n Crafts Show 
being held on the  4th and 5th November 2017. 

To book ring the Buchan Neighbourhood House 

On 5155 9216 by  Thursday 21st September.         

 Fairy Moon and Frank Hansford 

 



 

POLICE WARNING RE ITUNES CARD SCAM 

July 2017 Report 

Police are warning people to be alert to scammers after a 74-year-old woman lost more than 

$46,000 to an organised overseas scamming network. 

The Hawthorn woman was contacted by an overseas scammer by phone earlier this month, 

who claimed to work for a major Telco. 

An unknown man told the woman that she had been the victim of a scam and in order to help 

fix the issue he would transfer her to speak with the company’s management team. 

While speaking to the victim, the offenders then gained remote access to the woman’s 

computer and online banking. 

They told the woman they had deposited money into her account to ‘help fix her security’ and 

requested that she withdraw that money and send it via MoneyGram to various bank accounts 

in India. 

The offenders also requested the victim withdraw cash, purchase iTunes gift cards and relay 

the gift card codes over the phone in order to ‘fix her security problem’. 

Under the scammers’ direction, the victim purchased more than 330 iTunes gift cards from 

major supermarkets and retail outlets. 

Yarra Crime Investigation Unit Detective Senior Constable Cameron Mitchell said it was a 

cruel, targeted attack which took place over seven days. 

“The offenders made transfers of cash between the victim’s three bank accounts in order to 

confuse her and make it look like the balance of her account was increasing,” Det Sen Const 

Mitchell said. 

“The victim believed she was transferring the telco’s money to the overseas accounts when in 

fact it was her own. 

“It has been a traumatic experience for the victim and there is a message everyone can take 

from this.” 

Residents are urged to report any scams of this nature to the Australian Cybercrime Online 

Reporting Network (ACORN) at www.acorn.gov.au and to ensure they do not buy any 

vouchers. 

The Federal Government also provides a website which offers proactive advice for people 

who have been the victim of a scam: http://www.scamwatch.gov.au. 

Anyone with information about the scam is urged to contact Crime Stoppers on 1800 333 000 

or submit a confidential report at www.crimestoppersvic.com.au.                             

Information from Victoria Police  website - Thomas O’Byrne 

 



East Gippsland Water Board Coming to Buchan! 
 
 
The East Gippsland Water Board is holding a community information 
session on our town water and  the potential for a Sewerage System for the 
township.  
This is our opportunity to ask questions, feed in ideas and hear from the East Gippsland Water Board. 
 
Venue; Buchan Neighbourhood House 
When;  Monday 28th August.  
Time;    10.00am until 12.00pm . 
 

Farming News 
 
TWENTY MILLION TREES GRANTS PROGRAM.  
 
Round Three of the Australian Government's 20 Million Trees is now open for grants of between $20,000 
and $100,000 for tree planting projects that will support EPBC listed Threatened Ecological Communities 
and Threatened Species. Individuals and groups can apply for projects on both public and private land.  
Applications close: 19 August 2017. Guidelines, application form and other useful information is available 
at: http://www.nrm.gov.au/national/20-million-trees/ competitive-grants-round-three.  
———————————————————————————————————————————————- 

———————————————————————————————————————————————- 

 

 

 
Farm Household Allowance Is Available 
Eligibility basics—A farmer who spends a major part of their time and capital working on 
the farm,  or the partner of a farmer who does and is not over the income and assets 
test limits. 

Contact Centrelink for more information.  

GIPPY  AGCHAT  
Our postal address is PO Box 1312 Warragul 3820 
 
Email us at news@agribusinessgippsland.com.au 
 
Have you visited our Facebook page? 
https://www.facebook.com/agribusinessgippsland 
 
Visit our website: http://agribusinessgippsland.com.au/ 

Watch the predictions weather on the Gippy  Agchat  Website  

Dry and warm conditions are predicted as we head in to spring.  
Watch the Bureau of Meteorology’s  predictions for August-October. 
 
Information from the Department of Economic Development, Jobs, Transport and Resource’s seasonal 
climate confirms dry conditions and predicts a warm spring..  

mailto:news@agribusinessgippsland.com.au
http://agribusinessgippsland.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=19387c2c4bf7c56e342e006d4&id=5e716d2e28&e=dfd1526f7f
http://agribusinessgippsland.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=19387c2c4bf7c56e342e006d4&id=34f383a582&e=dfd1526f7f


Climate Change January–June 2017  

Global surface temperatures (compared to the 20th century average) in Degrees Celsius. Normally, the 

hottest years on record occur when the underlying human-caused global warming trend gets a temporary 

boost from an El Niño’s enhanced warming in the tropical Pacific. So it’s been a surprise to climate  

scientists that 2017 has been so remarkably warm— because the last El Niño ended a year ago. The  

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) reported Tuesday that the first half of 2017 

was the second-warmest January-June on record for Earth, topped only by 2016, which was boosted by 

one of the biggest El Niños on record. “As if it wasn’t shocking enough to see three consecutive record-

breaking years, in 2014, 2015, and 2016, for the first time on record,” leading climatologist Michael Mann 

wrote in an email to Think Progress, "we're now seeing near-record temperatures even in the absence of 

the El Nino ‘assist’ that the previous record year benefited from.” NOAA climatologist Ahira Sanchez-Lugo 

told Climate Central, “After the decline of the strong El Niño, I was expecting the values to drop a bit…. 

This year has been extremely remarkable.” Global or monthly temperature  of an El Niño, that is a sign 

the underlying global warming trend is stronger than ever. The latest NOAA report is a reminder that  

climate change has not‘ paused’ or even slowed down. 

Source Think Progress 

 

Clean farms mean healthy produce  
Agsafe’s product stewardship schemes, drumMUSTER and ChemClear, help farmers introduce  

environmentally friendly ways to reduce waste on farm.  

The schemes help agvet chemical users to keep land clear of unregistered chemicals, ensuring the health 

and safety of farm workers, families and for our environment. 

Agsafe recommends farmers have a single accumulation point for empty, clean containers and have them 

regularly delivered to a drumMUSTER depot. 

ChemClear also collects unwanted agvet chemicals across Victoria approximately every two years.  

Farmers can register obsolete chemicals at www.chemclear.org.au. 

More? www.drummuster.org.au  

 

Get help to plan for the future  
The Rural Financial Counselling Service is offering farmers and owners of small rural business in south 

eastern Victoria free, independent and confidential assistance that will help plan for the future.  

Offices are located in Leongatha (Head Office), Ellinbank, Maffra and Bairnsdale. Eligibility criteria apply. 

Rural Financial Counselling Service 5662 2566  or office@rfcsvg.com.au  

 

Out you pesky wabbit!  
The Victorian Rabbit Action Network (VRAN) Community Action Grants support coordinated, community-

led rabbit action across Victoria in response to the March 2017 release of a new strain of calicivirus  

(RHDV K5). The program funds projects that improve collaboration, community-led action, capacity  

building or awareness raising in relation to RHDV K5 or rabbit management. Funding from $2000 to $5000 

is available. Applications close August 23. More? https://rabbitaction.com  

Source GIPPY AGCHAT Newsletter  

http://agribusinessgippsland.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=19387c2c4bf7c56e342e006d4&id=76e008130d&e=caecbad9e4
http://agribusinessgippsland.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=19387c2c4bf7c56e342e006d4&id=2fc6490165&e=caecbad9e4
mailto:office@rfcsvg.com.au
http://agribusinessgippsland.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=19387c2c4bf7c56e342e006d4&id=dc4236a1f2&e=caecbad9e4


 

 

   

BUCHAN VALLEY GOLF NEWS 
Contributor: Marny Cummings Ladies Captain  
 

Men’s Vets 
5/7/17  Winner - R. Murphy  
   Runner Up - J. Croft 
12/7/17  Winner - J. Hills 
   Runner Up - J. Croft 
19/7/17  Winner - J. Croft 
   Runner Up - P. Ferguson 
 

Men’s  
2/7/17—Stableford  
Winner -  A. Waack    40 pts 
Runner Up -  P. Ferguson    36 pts 

9/7/17—Par 
Winner -  A. Waack +4 
Runner Up -  R. Murphy 0 

16/7/17—Captains Day 4BBB 
Winners -  L. Barker & M. Cummings  44 pts 
Runners Up - J. Croft & H. Hume    43 pts 
Men:   B. Davies      38 pts 

23/7/17— Stableford 
Winner -  P. Ferguson    40 pts 
Runner Up -  J. Hills     39 pts 

30/7/17—5th Monthly Medal 
Winner—  D. Pedley   68 Nett  
Runners Up - A. Waack   71 Nett  
Nearest The Pin  
Hole 3. A.McArthur  Hole 5. P. Whillance and   
Hole 14. A. McArthur 

Ladies 
6/7/17—Stroke  4th Silver Spoon 
Winner—  H. Hume   75 Nett 
Runner Up -  M. Cummings  78 Nett  

13/7/17 Canadian Foursomes 
Winners -  S. Waack & M. Cummings 70 Nett 
Runners Up - P. Sutton & J. Sandy 74 Nett 

27/7/17—Stroke Final Silver Spoon 
Winner -  H. Hume   75 Nett 
Runner Up -  J. Whillance   78 Nett 
  

Savoury Pancakes breakfast, lunch or dinner  
 

These Savoury  Pancakes provide the perfect, easy-
to-prepare meal that goes well with bacon, tomato, 
avocado or a tasty chutney. Serves: 2 Time: 40 mins  
 

Ingredients: 1 cup self-raising flour, 1/2 tsp baking 
powder, 1 1/2 cups milk, 1 egg, 2 tbsp olive oil,        
1 zucchini grated, 2 rindless bacon rashers, 125g 
cherry tomatoes, halved 1/2 avocado sliced, 1/2 
cup basil leaves, 1 tsp balsamic vinegar, salt and 
pepper to season. Method: In a bowl combine the 
self-raising flour and baking powder before  

seasoning with salt and pepper. Make a well in the 
centre and add the egg and milk, whisk until  

combined. Pour in the grated zucchini and mix well. 
Heat a large fry pan over medium heat using half of 
the olive oil. Using a quarter of the mixture each 
time, make four pancakes by reducing heat to  

medium low and cooking for three to four minutes 
on each side. Pancakes should be golden and 
cooked through. Set aside pancakes on a plate  

covered with foil. Using the rest of the oil cook the 
bacon until crisp, approximately three minutes each 
side. Remove from heat and tear into large pieces. 
In a bowl mix the bacon with tomatoes, avocado, 
basil and balsamic vinegar. Season with salt and          
pepper. Serve on top of Pancakes.  Enjoy! 

 
Non-Mains Energy Concession  
 
The Non-Mains Energy Concession assists Victorian  
concession households that rely on LPG, firewood or 
heating oil for domestic heating, cooking or hot  
water, or that access non-mains electricity via an  
embedded network, or run a generator. 
Application forms are available at the  
Neighbourhood House.  

Yoga classes are continuing with Kirstie on 

Tuesday evenings in the Buchan Hall from 

7pm until 8.00pm—$10.00 per person.  

Come and join in! 



 

 

 



Church Services  
Catholic Church 
St Dymphna’s 
Woodgates Road, Buchan 
Meets 1st and 3rd Saturday of each month   
CƻǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ aŀǊȅ ²ƘŜŜƭŜǊ                рм ррф оол 
 

Uniting Church 
The Andrew Davidson Memorial Uniting Church 
Main Street, Buchan  
See services for Anglican Church 
CƻǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ [Ŝƻƴŀ [ŀǾŜƭƭ                  рм ррф офр 
 

Anglican Church 
St Marys 
Main Street, Buchan 
Meets 3rd  Sunday of each month at 2.30 pm 
CƻǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ wƘƻƴŘŀ /ƻŀǘŜǎ            рм ррф ото 

Hallelujah – words and music by Leonard Cohen 
Now I've heard there was a secret chord 

That David played, and it pleased the Lord 
But you don't really care for music, do you? 

It goes like this 
The fourth, the fifth 

The minor fall, the major lift 
The baffled king composing "Hallelujah" 

[Chorus] Hallelujah, Hallelujah, Hallelujah, Hallelujah 
Your faith was strong but you needed proof 

You saw her bathing on the roof 
Her beauty and the moonlight overthrew you 

She tied you to a kitchen chair 
She broke your throne, and she cut your hair 
And from your lips she drew the Hallelujah 

[Chorus] Hallelujah, Hallelujah, Hallelujah, Hallelujah 
Baby I have been here before 

I know this room, I've walked this floor 
I used to live alone before I knew you 
I've seen your flag on the marble arch 

Love is not a victory march 
It's a cold and it's a broken Hallelujah 

[Chorus] Hallelujah, Hallelujah, Hallelujah, Hallelujah 
There was a time you let me know 

What's really going on below 
But now you never show it to me, do you? 

And remember when I moved in you 
The holy dove was moving too 

And every single breath that we drew was Hallelujah 
[Chorus] Hallelujah, Hallelujah, Hallelujah, Hallelujah 

You say I took the name in vain 
I don't even know the name 

But if I did, well really, what's it to you? 
There's a blaze of light 

In every word 
It doesn't matter which you heard 
The holy or the broken Hallelujah 

[Chorus] Hallelujah, Hallelujah, Hallelujah, Hallelujah 
Maybe there's a God above 

But all I've ever learned from love 
Was how to shoot somebody who outdrew you 

And it's not a cry that you hear at night 
It's not somebody who's seen the light 
It's a cold and it's a broken Hallelujah 

[Chorus] Hallelujah, Hallelujah, Hallelujah, Hallelujah 
I did my best, it wasn't much 

I couldn't feel, so I tried to touch 
I've told the truth, I didn't come to fool you 

And even though 
It all went wrong 

I'll stand before the Lord of Song 
With nothing on my tongue but Hallelujah 

[Chorus] Hallelujah, Hallelujah, Hallelujah, Hallelujah 

 

Singing practice sessions will be organised in October, dates and 
times to be announced in September Newsletter .  

East Gippsland Shire 
   Outreach Services 
Library Books can be reserved, collected or returned at the 
Neighbourhood House.  Mobile Library Bus days are held  
fortnightly on a Tuesday.  
Future visits 15th & 29th August, 2017 

Bookings for the Buchan  
Recreation Reserve and Hall  

 

All bookings for these facilities can now be made by 
contacting Yvonne Van Zon on  
0422 327 455 or by emailing  

buchanhallandrec@gmail.com 

MISSING 

The Buchan Heritage Group is trying to locate a big 

composite photograph of all servicemen from Buchan 

that used to hang in the old RSL rooms. 

Please contact Rhonda Coates (5155 9373) or Leona 

Lavell (5155 9395) if you have information regarding 

the whereabouts of this. 

Good Blue Singlet 

He’s lost his good blue singlet! He’s emptied out the drawer—it 

wasn’t in amongst his jocks, where it’s always been before.  

He’s comfy in that singlet, a T -shirt’s nowhere near as good when 

he’s working on his tractor or out collecting wood.  



The East Gippsland Shire Library will be screening the 
movie Hidden Figures in September. 
  
Hidden Figures is based on the book by Margot Lee 
Shetterly. The movie tells the incredible untold story of 
three brilliant African-American women working at 
NASA, who served as the brains behind one of the 
greatest operations in history; the launch of astronaut 
John Glenn into orbit.. Booking  Essential  5152 4225h 
  
Rated PG ï Mild themes and coarse language 
Dates/Times/Locations 
  
Monday, 4 September                  2.00pm ï 4.15pm 
Bairnsdale Library 
  
Tuesday, 12 September               2.00pm ï 4.15pm 
Omeo Service Centre 
  
Tuesday, 12 September               2.00pm ï 4.15pm 
Orbost Service Centre 
  
Wednesday, 13 September          2.00pm ï 4.15pm 
Lakes Entrance Service Centre 
   
Thursday, 14 September             2.00pm ï 4.15pm 
Bairnsdale Library 
 

Friday, 15 September                   10.30am ï 12.45pm 
Paynesville Service Centre 

 



Buchan Football Netball Club News 
The 2017 home and away season has come and gone  
quickly again.   
The Midget Netball team this season was coached by  
Caroline McGuinn.  They had a great season and finished 
on top of the ladder, which has made them Premiers for 
2017.  They were premiers last year so they are now back 
to back Premiers. 
The Junior Netball team was coached by Judi  
Brownbridge this season.  The girls developed their skills 
well and came together as a team over the season and 
finished with a couple of wins on the board. 
The Junior Football team was coached by Dean Phelan 
and with many kids from the ages of 6 to 16 in this team  
requiring a great deal of  patience and skills.  The boys 
had a great year developing their football skills and  
finished the ladder in fourth position.  Last Saturday they 
played in the first final at Swifts Creek against Swan 
Reach, they all played well but unfortunately lost and 
have now finished for the season. 
The Senior Netball team played in the first final last  
weekend and had a good win. Coached by Bec Cox the 
girls are enjoying the season and look forward to  
progressing well into the finals. 
The Senior Football team has come a long way from last  
season and finished fourth on the ladder.  On Saturday it 
was a great game at Swifts Creek against Omeo  
Benambra.  In very windy conditions the boy’s fought 
hard but unfortunately a few injuries in the last quarter 
resulted in the boys going down by a few points. 
Vote count has been held and the Best and Fairest  
winners are:- 
Junior Netball – Rhianna Germaine 
Junior Football – Jamie Welsh  
Senior Netball – Kirsty Petrac and Georgia Buckley 
Senior Football – James Joiner 
Omeo District League Best and Fairest Senior Netball  
winner is Kirsty Petrac. 
Presentation night will be held on Saturday 2nd  
September at the Buchan Pub.  Commencing at 7pm, all 
welcome.  

YOGA WITH KIRSTIE! 

The Buchan Rec and Hall Committee would like to  

thank the participants who support the 

yoga classes. We would also like to thank  

Kirstie Pearce for organising the classes! 

 

Kirstie has committed to continue yoga classes on 

Tuesday in the Buchan Hall from 7pm till 8pm.  

 

- $10 per person 

- Bring your own yoga mat 

- Bring a light blanket for savasana at the end of the class 

No need to book.  Please ensure you are present 10 minutes  

before the class starts to allow enough time to set up.  

 

For more information call Kirstie: 0434 350 988 

Hope to see you all there! 


